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Frank C. Laubach went with his wife to the Philippines as 
a missionary in 1915. For the first seven years of his 
service he gave himself unreservedly and with great 
effectiveness to the building of evangelical churches on the 
North Coast of the great southern island of Mindanao and 
to the broader contacts with the culture and leadership in 
the Islands which has always characterized him. These 
churches on the North Coast have continued to progress 
and still show markedly the effect of his formative 
influence. 

His next great service was concerned with the 
establishment and conduct of a Union Theological 
Seminary in Manila. Dr. Laubach was a prime mover in 
these plans and went to Manila not only to be one of the 
Seminary’s first teachers, but to give strong spiritual 
leadership in the changing life of the city. The Seminary 
continues to be a vitally important institution of the 
evangelical movement in the Islands. Here again he 
rendered constructive service, the results of which 
continue. It was during this period that Dr. Laubach wrote 
his scholarly and sympathetic book, The People of the 
Philippines, and his delightful picture of the Islands for 
young people entitled Seven Thousand Emeralds. 

But all the time he was doing these things that seemed to 
require his first attention Dr. Laubach’s thought went with 
increasing frequency to the Mohammedan Moros on the 
Island of Mindanao with whom he had had some contacts 
during the first period of his service. These were a wild 
and backward people, about 500,000 in number, who 
looked upon the Christian Filipinos as their traditional 
enemies.  


